A 2004 class action lawsuit accusing Christie Whitman, former head of the Environmental Protection Agency, of making “misleading statements of safety about the air quality” near the World Trade Center has sufficient legal grounds to move forward, a federal judge determined yesterday. The suit charges that residents and schoolchildren of lower Manhattan and Brooklyn were exposed to harmful airborne contaminants after being assured by the E.P.A., on several occasions that it was safe to return.

In her ruling that the suit can proceed, Judge Deborah A. Batts said, “The allegations in this case of Whitman's reassuring and misleading statements of safety after the Sept. 11, 2001 attacks are without question conscience-shocking,” (as quoted in a New York Times article). 

Senator Hillary Rodham Clinton (D-NY) has been an outspoken advocate for increased Federal funding and support in the face of a looming health crisis for Ground Zero recovery workers and lower Manhattan residents. This week she offered an amendment to a federal bill that would provide compensation to people whose health has been affected by exposure to asbestos. It has been estimated that 2,000 tons of asbestos were released into the air when the Twin Towers collapsed. "These first responders, workers and residents should be allowed to seek compensation for their asbestos injuries," Sen. Clinton is quoted in an Associated Press Article, http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/news/article_002474.php 

adding they would not be eligible under the current version of the bill. 

